GOLDEN KEY INTERNATIONAL HONOUR SOCIETY

UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA CHAPTER
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

September 17, 2007

8:00pm

Introductions
The meeting began with general introductions, along with a drawing for a Starbucks gift card and free T-shirts to all members in attendance.

Future Meetings

The following dates and times for future meetings are subject to change, so please check your emails for any possible changes:






10-22-07   8:30pm   Heritage Room







11-12-07   7:30pm   Heritage Room







11-26-07   7:30pm   Heritage Room
2007-2008 Literacy Projects

The theme for our Golden Key Chapter this year is Literacy.  We have chosen to participate in “Better World Books” where we will be collecting textbooks around Buyback time.  Each book donated must have an ISBN #.  Not only does Golden Key get money for each book collected, but these books are sent out all across the world in order to help improve literacy in poverty stricken countries.  So if the bookstore won’t buy your book back…please donate it to help those in need!


A second literacy project we are planning on doing is tutoring elementary school children, possibly weekly or monthly depending on what works best for all interested members.  The majority of members suggested Friday afternoons would work out best.  More details will be provided at a later date.


Finally, we were also thinking about collecting school supplies and food items for children.  If you have any other ideas on a great literacy project that Golden Key could participate in, please email the GK President Sarah at Sarah.R.Smith-1@ou.edu.

Membership Drive/Fundraising Ideas

In order to boost our membership, Golden Key is now accepting sophomores and grad students into our organization.  We are also setting up a booth in the Student Union the week of our general meetings.  In addition, please feel free to bring any non-members to our meetings…the more the merrier!

Helping out with the Kaplan Testing Prep as testing monitors is another fundraising idea.  More info on this will be provided at a later date.

Service Projects
9-30-07
1-3pm

Ronald McDonald House of Charities in OKC

We will be doing some landscape work and painting walls.  Ronald McDonald House Charities provides temporary housing to families of seriously ill children undergoing treatment. The group’s signature Ronald McDonald House program maintains some 250 facilities near hospitals in more than two dozen countries.

10-27-07
1-5pm

Project Outreach
This program is a monthly respite care program that provides structured recreational activities such as group games, arts and crafts, outdoor play, movies, and snacks. Respite care is the temporary short-term relief for families and caregivers who need a break from the responsibilities of caring for a family member or loved one with a disability or special health care need.  Project Outreach provides respite care for children with special needs (to age 21) and their siblings (to age 12).
Meals on Wheels of Norman will have to be rescheduled.  Keep checking your emails for updates.

Golden Key is also planning a Change Drive.  During the meeting a vote was taken and we decided that we want to partner with the International Advisory Committee’s Halloween Change Drive for UNICEF.  We will keep you posted on more details in the future, however please feel free to start collecting your loose change today.  You can bring it to our next meeting, or take it to Angie, our faculty advisor’s office in Evans Hall Rm. 212.
Finally, we are planning a Silent Auction for the spring semester to help raise money for other charities.  More info will be provided later.

Publicity

Golden Key currently has T-shirts and pins for sale from the national office.  The shirts are only in size Medium and XL and cost $10.  The pins which can be worn with the Golden Key stole or chord cost $12.


We also want to make our own OU Golden Key T-shirts.  We will be having a T-shirt design contest, so if you have any suggestions please email Sarah at Sarah.R.Smith-1@ou.edu.

Incentive Points

 In order to encourage member involvement, all members (excluding officers) will get the chance to earn points for all meetings and service projects he/she attends.  One point will be awarded for each meeting attended and one point will be awarded for each hour of service members complete.  In addition, points will be given for various other things such as wearing the Golden Key shirt to all meetings, chalking for publicity, etc.  At the end of the term, the member with the highest accumulation of points will receive a prize.  We get $11 per person who joins Golden Key, therefore the more people who join, the bigger the budget we have to give out better prizes.  Spring 2007 Incentive Point winners were Ben Stinsman and Vineeta Zacharia.

Honorary Members

Each year we honor one staff or faculty member into Golden Key at our annual induction ceremony.  The nominees are: 

Dr. Daniel Resaco, Chemical Engineering
Dr. Michael Engle, Geology and Geophysics
Dr. Jill Irvine, Religious and Women’s Studies
Dr. Jane Park, Honors College
Scholarships/Internships

Scholarship and Internship deadlines at the Golden Key national website are approaching.  Check out www.goldenkey.org for more details.


The Kaplan Testing Center is giving away a $25,000 scholarship for grad school.  We are going to try and schedule Amanda Pate from Kaplan to come talk at our next meeting about the grad school testing program and the scholarship.  So please come and bring your friends!  
Induction Ceremony

The Golden Key Induction Ceremony is scheduled for Sunday November 18th at 2:00pm in the Union Ballroom.  Volunteers are needed! 
